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Memorandum 

Memorandum No: 24-028 

Date: February 12, 2024 

To: Honorable Mayor, Vice Mayor, and Commissioners 

/~
From: Greg Chavarria, City Manager Greg ~ 20,20240813EST) v~ 

Re: Tunnel Top Plaza Update 

The City of Fort Lauderdale hosted the Tunnel Top Plaza Ribbon Cutting event in 
December 2023 to memorialize the substantial completion of the project. Since that 
time, City staff have worked closely with the Florida Department of Transportation 
(FOOT} to address remaining issues. The project team established a punch list of items 
that needed to be addressed before the project could be closed out. City staff recently 
confirmed progress on the punch list items and FOOT identified that it will be completed 
by the end of February 2024. As for the tunnel improvements, the work is scheduled to 
be completed between April and June of this year. 

City staff received inquiries into the branding of the new portion of the north wall above 
the tunnel portal. City staff are scheduled to lead a discussion with the City 
Commission at the February 20, 2024, Conference meeting. 

If you have any questions, please contact Ben Rogers, Director of Transportation and 
Mobility at 954-828-3781 or brogers@fortlauderdale.gov. 

c: Anthony G. Fajardo, Assistant City Manager 
Susan Grant, Assistant City Manager 
Thomas J. Ansbro , City Attorney 
David R. Soloman, City Clerk 
Patrick Reilly, City Auditor 
Department Directors 
CMO Managers 
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